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~Promoting quality beginnings

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
January 21st, 2020
11:15-12:00
	Committee Members & Staff:

P = Present      A = Absent        E=Excused         
Chair: Pr. Aleese Kenitzer P
Vice Chair:  Tasha Wall P
Director Whitney Howell P
Treasurer:  Jerri Robison P
Secretary: Scott Dahlke E
Minutes completed by Whitney Howell

	Meeting: Executive Committee
Location: 

149 Colorado St
Muscatine Iowa 52761


Called to Order: The Executive Committee meeting was called to order by Chair Kenitzer at 11:17am
1. Review of Consent Agenda: Robison had two items to bring to attention. Line item including Board Operating Expenses showed what looked like a deficit. Howell explained it was actually a credit from an insurance refund. Robison also asked about line item containing wrap around Day Care scholarships showing 98% expended. Howell explained we empty that line first then pull from Daycare Scholarship line. Motion by Wall to approve seconded by Robison.
2. Retirement of Administrative Assistant – Howell brought to the attention of the Executive committee that Boos has given her notice that she will be retiring effective July 1st 2020. Committee discussed some possible options as to her replacement. Howell stated she would like to have more hours. Howell then explained how once the program committee meets and allocations are received we can look at possible scenarios one being a full time director. Those numbers and programs for FY21 wont be available until hopefully April. Motion by Wall to recommend to the board to accept Administrative Assistants notice of retirement seconded by Robison.
3. Mini Grant Application Review – Howell presented an updated mini grant application for Muscatine County Childcare Centers to apply for up to $2,500 in items from Kaplan or Lakeshore Learning. Application is very similar to last year. Robison noted there wasn’t a due date listed. Members discussed when it should be due and settled on a date of March 1st. Robison also noted following up on any center who applied last year with a lower QRS rating to see if they had indeed submitted and increased their ratings. Motion by Wall to recommend to the board, seconded by Robison.
4. Director Update – Interest on account: Howell informed the members that she had submitted their MidYear financials to the state and in doing so requested reports form our fiscal agent to match records. The records all matched but it came to her attention that our funds were now in an interest accumulating account. The interest can only be used under administration. Howell will now request a monthly report from the fiscal agent in order to manage that amount.
Community Diaper Bank: Howell discussed with members that the Community Diaper bank is running smoothly with two months of orders under their wings. Robison has done a great job in helping to streamline the process. Howell also mentioned the United Way will hold their Community Baby Shower in April and all diapers will come to the Community Diaper Bank.
Childcare Fast Track Training: Howell updated the group on a planning meeting that took place with members from DHS, CCRR, MCC, YMCA & United Way. The group went over the weekly schedule and shared contacts as to who could come and teach all the different aspects. Members were all in good spirits and stated the training was needed in our area. Howell reached out to the trainers and has started organization of them for the week of June 1st.
ICAPP Grant Review: Howell shared she was invited to be an ICAPP grant reviewer this year. She will look over 10-15 applications and then attend an in person meeting to help determine funding.
Mid Year Reports Due Jan 31st: Howell shared that all our agency midyear reports are due at the end of the month. Some have already been submitted. She will compile these reports for review at the February meeting.
Site Visits Scheduled: Howell stated that all agency site visits have been scheduled with our partners over the next two months. Members asked if anyone attended those meetings with her. Howell stated they are welcome to join and would definitely be asked to join if there was a potential issue. Howell doesn’t see any issues right now but if they would like to join in a visit to let her know. Those reports will also be complied for review following completion.
Association of ECI Boards: In the members packets they received a Legislative update and individual application form as well as a map of other counties who have joined the association. Howell also included an email update from our Lobbyists on current items to watch for and some highlights form the Governor on Child Care. More update will come as things progress and Howell will email those out as they become available.
5. Board Members – Howell received an email from Jody Riibe stating she was stepping down from the board because of increased travel and moving out of the state in the near future. This leaves the board without an educational representative. Robison had reached out to Susan Garvin and thought she would be in attendance today to listen in and was interested in joining the board. She is a retired Preschool teacher and should be a good fit to fill in our education role.
6. Open Forum:  None 
7. Next Meeting: February 18, 2020, at 11:15 Muskie ELC, 149 Colorado Street, Muscatine, IA
8. Adjournment at 11:42am motion by Wall
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